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January 17, 2007
NOTICE

To:

All Admitted Insurers and Other Interested Parties

Subject:
Change in Quarterly Prepayment Due Dates
Effective January 1, 2007, Section 12253 of the Revenue and Taxation Code (RTC) is amended pursuant to AB 2125 to read as follows:
“Each insurer required to make prepayments shall remit them on or before each of the dates of April 1st, June 1st, September 1st and December 1st of the current calendar year.  Remittances for prepayments shall be made payable to the Controller and shall be delivered to the office of the commissioner, accompanied by a prepayment form prescribed by the commissioner.”
RTC Section 12602 – Electronic Funds Transfer still applies in connection with the above change.

The updated prepayment form (payment voucher) is available for your convenience at the CDI Web site located at http://www.insurance.ca.gov.  Once you log on to this website, go to “Insurers”. Under “Insurers”, select “Applications, Forms & Filings”, then click on “Tax Forms, Instructions and Information”. Select the related payment voucher.
If you have any questions, please contact Premium Tax Audit Bureau at (213) 346-6097 or by e-mail 
at okumurad@insurance.ca.gov.
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